West Galveston Island Property Owners Association

Board Meeting

June 14, 2012

West Galveston Island Property Owners Association Board Meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Jerry Mohn, President.  A quorum was established by the attendance of Directors: Peggy Zahler – Spanish Grant Beach, Lee Slataper – Pirates Beach, Barbara Piersol – Spanish Grant Bayside, Boyd Carr – Isla Del Sol, Lee Petros – Pointe West, Al Galli - Jamaica Beach, Debbie Reinhart – Beachside Village, Tom Boothe – Condominiums, Alice Lincecum – Terramar, and Jeff Southland – Dunes of the West Beach.  Susan Gonzales – CKM Property Management recording secretary was present.

Jerry Mohn recognized Johnson Space Center Federal Credit Union as a Corporate Sponsor, Marie Robb of Coastal Solutions, and Susan Henry Photography.

Jerry Mohn acknowledged officials Henry Porretto – Acting Police Chief and Marie Robb for City Council District 6, 

The minutes were reviewed and approved by the Board.  The financial reports were reviewed and approved. 

Community Policing:  Acting Police Chief Henry Porretto described the new police program, “Protect with Respect”, and introduced Sergeant Joey Quiroga who is spearheading the program.  Chief Porretto also advised with any theft incident to please call in because the police maintain statistics especially with theft incidents.  The Police monitor the statistics in allocating officers to different areas of the City.
District 6 Happenings:  Marie Robb –. District 6 Council Member – Marie stated she has requested the City Board protocol procedures be followed.  Marie stated that 50% of the island homes are on septic tanks and that the TECQ could demand to have sewers installed.  She is in the process of reviewing all of the bonds issued since 2007.  Sportsman Road bridge is moving forward.  Marie stated when attending the finance meetings she takes aerials with of the areas to discuss to show the number of homes and reminding them that the lots are waiting to build but can not due to lack of services (roads, sewer, drainage, etc.).    

Marie stated that the Parks Board does not have a representative on Council.  Marie will be going on the Parks Board as a Board member.  It is not in the City’s interest for easements to take away owners rights.  Still working towards re-nourishment.  Marie is an advisory member for beach maintenance – there were so many requests that the Parks Board decided to no longer rake the seaweed.  Issues were the Utility Easements and the Severance Case.  The trash will continue to be picked up for the next 60 days.  The city access plan has designated public access points for trash pick up.  The Parks Board funds come from Hotel funds and not the City.  Marie stated she will always be available and can be reached on her cell at 409-256-4518 or email:  marierobb@cityofgalveston.org.
Galveston Island Tree Conservancy:  Priscilla Files from the Galveston Island Tree Conservancy presented “Replanting Galveston Island after Ike:  What Role for the West End”?

The Galveston Island Tree Conservancy was founded in June 2009 to reforest the island after Hurricane Ike (September 13, 2008).  Cat 4 in Cuba -> Cat 2 over Galveston, with storm surge Cat 4 with 10’ – 16’ depth at loss of $29.6 billion.  Ike followed a drought and trees were already stressed.  The storm surge soaked the trees with saltwater and other debris.  Trees immediately defoliated and we lost 40,000 trees.  Some of the wood from the dead trees went to Charles W. Morgan, tree scalpers, mulch, and tree services.

Long term Community Recovery Plan.  If a tree has lost 1/3 of its growing parts, trees were assessed; trees ½ dead located where it could be a danger to life or property would be removed.

Five Year Plan – To divide the City into landscape and smaller projects.  Focus on neighborhoods.  Since 2009 over 8500 trees have been planted.  A tree give away has occurred and continue to occur.  Contact them, bring a utility statement and receive two (2) trees free.

Neighborwoods – Sponsored by Tom Thumb and Galveston Island Tree Conservancy

409-599-6357

Treesforgalveston@yahoo.com
Galvestonislandtreeconservancy.org

Beach Survey:  Jerry Mohn described the recent beach survey conducted by the WGIPOA from the end of the Seawall to San Luis Pass that included 5 survey points, Mean Low Water, Mean High Water, 4 Foot Contour, 200 Feet from MLW, and the South Toe of the Dune (STD).  The map will show a 6th line, which is the is the LIDAR 4 foot contour line the City is using and you can see how inconsistent it is.  The WGIPOA collected $24,400 from individuals, organizations, and property owner associations.  The donors were not identified at the meeting but we feel it important to list them for the minutes as follows and we would like to thank them again and they are:

Corporations:

Silver Leaf Resorts - $5000

Sand ‘N Sea - $1000

Individuals:

Marie Robb - $1000

Marty Bilek - $1000

Bob White - $1000

Property Owner Associations:

Beach Side Village POA - $2000

Bermuda Beach - $2000

5500 POA - $1000 
Kahala Beach - $1000

Karankawa Beach Neighbors - $900

Pirates POA - $3000

Riviera II Condo - $500

Sand Hill Shores - $1000

Seascape $1000

Spanish Grant Beach POA - $1000

Beach Raking:  Jerry Mohn discussed the recent decision by the Parks Board to suspend all beach cleaning activities for the west end due to the Severance Case and the requests from various property owner associations.  Last year there were 5 POA’s that requested the Parks Board to clean their beach but this year there were a8 and it was too much for the Parks Board to handle.  In addition, there is no clear ruling what the Parks Board can do in view of the Severance Case.
Severance Case:  The WGIPOA has requested guidance from the GLO and City and nothing has developed.  The WGIPOA has requested a meeting with the GLO and City to review what POA’s and property owners can do with the new ruling.

Texas Windstorm Insurance Association (TWIA):  Jerry Mohn advised there is a TWIA Conference on August 8 starting at 8:00 AM at the Moody Gardens Hotel, 9th Floor, and urged people to attend and voice their concerns about rate increases.  TWIA is looking at territorial rates with the hghest being coastal cities like Galveston.

Meeting adjourned at 10:43 a.m.

Susan Gonzales

Recording Secretary

